
 

 

 

 

DEPARTMENT OF ARIZONA Veterans of Foreign Wars Auxiliary 

Pin Points Newsletter 

January 2020 Vol 61 Issue 6 

Newsletters for 2019-20 will be distributed in three different formats! 

Each method offers opportunities to learn and share! 

• Via Department website at https://www.azvfwaux.org/historian-media-relations 

• Via Department Facebook Page at https://www.facebook.com/azvfwaux.org/ 

• Via email distribution as an inserted e-message (NOT AN ATTACHMENT) "Sent Directly to your 

Computer" 

 

 

 

https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=20c4010f5c&e=b807a446bf
https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=f3b2f0326e&e=b807a446bf


 

Apologies from Newsletter Editor Sheila Shutts.   

  

The January Newsletter started when I was still home, but I have been out of town with limited 

computer access/resources for two weeks!  This January Pin Points will be missing most 

graphics/images. Reports &  event flyers will also be  missing.  When I return to Bullhead City 

there will be a 2nd mass email with the missing items.  Your patience & understanding is 

appreciated! 

 

Hope everyone has a safe & prosperous New Year! 

 

 

 

SHEILA EILER 

DEPARTMENT PRESIDENT  

 

Happy New Year, Auxiliary members! 

Can you believe it? It's a new year with all kinds of possibilities and a renewal of one's self. I 

researched and found the top “55 New Year Resolution” ideas. I want to share a few of them as it 

pertains to us as members of the VFW Auxiliary. 

 

Focus on passion. With the many programs that our Auxiliary offers, what is the one that you have 

a passion for? If we are concentrating on that one passion, we do not need the next topic. 

 

Stop gossiping. Don't be that person. If we focus on our passion for our programs, we will not 

need nor have the time for that type of chat. Spread the positivity of our programs. 

 

Give one compliment a day. It not only shows compassion, but it will also lift someone's spirits. 

 

Do random acts of kindness. Norbert, the therapy dog, reminds us that anyone can be kind, and it 

costs you nothing. You can see Norbert, the therapy dog, on Instagram. He's so stinking cute! 

 

Talk to yourself with kindness. I found this most interesting. How many of us are kind to others? 

Then we criticize ourselves and others. Be kind to yourselves. 

 

Be kind on social media. Everyone who uses social media should strive to empathize more and 

respond to others on the internet with kindness. "Don't let hate or bullying be motivation for 



 

interacting on social platforms." 

  

Let go of grudges. Wouldn't it be nice to start 2020 with a clean slate? Leave hate behind. Anger is 

so 2019. 

 

Talk less listen more. Good things happen when you talk less, and you learn and notice so much 

when you spend more time looking and listening. 

 

As a lot of us do, we set goals and challenges to achieve for ourselves in a new year. We put in the 

most significant effort and volunteer hours into being advocates for our Veterans and their 

families, especially during the holidays. But then comes March and April, and it seems we forget 

what this Auxiliary is genuinely working so hard to achieve. By June and July our goals and 

challenges for the new year are nonexistent. 

 

I am challenging myself to be better and renew on all levels of my life.  

 

Who is with me? 

I hope the New Year brings you and your family blessings and many renewals.                               To 

be continued… 

 

 

 

 

DEPARTMENT SECRETARY/TREASURER  

Kim Sloan  

  

The following is a list of questions and answers that were presented at recent conference 

meetings.   If you need further clarification about a question or an answer, please contact 

Department Secretary Kim Sloan.   

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

  

IRS Required Filing 

Every District and Auxiliary is required to file at least a 990e Postcard annually. 

If an Auxiliary finds that the Auxiliary has not filed for 3 years and has been revoked by the IRS - 

Call the IRS 

Verify the status of the Auxiliary  

If revoked, find out what form needs to be completed and submitted 

Pay the required filing fee 

If you have questions as you're completing the form, call me and I will help you formulate the 

appropriate answer to the question(s) that you're having trouble with. 

I will not fill out the form for a District or Auxiliary, but I will help you.   

  

January Roster Updates 

Mohave Valley Auxiliary 404 

New Meeting Day 1st Saturday at 10:00 a.m. 

  

Bucky O'Neill Auxiliary 541               

Acting Treasurer Clyde Brooks 

Email:   brooksclyde95@yahoo.com 



Phone:  928.273.3637 

535 S. Onyx Pass 

Prescott, AZ  86303 

  

Stanley A. Crews Auxiliary 3513      

Correct Annual Dues Amount $35 

  

Barney Figueroa Auxiliary 6271      

New President JoAnn Wisner 

Email:  fungrma44@juno.com 

Phone:  360.608.9427 

3179 W. Cindy Way 

Benson, AZ  85602-7711 

  

Colo Gila Rivers Auxiliary 8242      

New Treasurer Paula Walter 

Email: paula.walter72@yahoo.com 

Phone: 928.342.5365 

14429 E. Fortuna Palms Pl 

Yuma, AZ  85367 

  

Joseph Monfort Auxiliary 9400      

New Treasurer Louise Burrell 

Email:   burrell.beth@yahoo.com 

Phone:  602.615.0093 

10401 N. Cave Creek Rd.   Lot 227 

Phoenix, AZ  85020 



 

  

  

Kim Sloan 

Department Treasurer 

auxvfwarizona@msn.com 

520.307.7940      

  

 

 

 

Donations received by Department Treasurer.                                                                                                                                     This report does not reflect 

donations made thru MALTA or donations mailed direct. 

Auxiliary  

Cancer Aid & 

Research  $2 per 

member 

VFW National Home for 

Children - Health and 

Happiness  

VFW National 

Home 

Arizona 

House  

VFW - 

Veterans and 

Military 

Support  

VFW National 

Veterans 

Services 

Arizona 

Scholarships 
Hospital 

Department 

President's 

Special Project  

National 

Patriotic Art 

40                   

285      $       20.00        $       20.00     

404  $              374.00  $                          50.00  $       20.00  $     154.00    $       60.00  $       20.00  $            20.00  $            20.00 

541  $              320.00  $                          40.00  $       25.00  $       50.00    $     150.00  $       25.00  $            50.00  $            25.00 

549                   

720      $       20.00  $     100.00    $       30.00  $       20.00  $            20.00   

769      $       20.00      $       60.00       

1433  $              452.00  $                          56.50  $       20.00  $       50.00  $       25.00  $     150.00  $       20.00  $            25.00   

1677        $       50.00      $       20.00  $            20.00   

1704  $              132.00  $                          16.50  $       60.00  $       25.00    $       50.00  $       20.00  $            25.00   

1760                   



1763  $              298.00  $                          37.25  $       80.00  $     100.00    $       20.00  $       20.00  $          100.00   

1796                   

2190                   

2357                   

2364  $                58.00  $                          50.00  $       20.00  $     100.00    $     100.00  $       50.00  $            50.00  $            50.00 

2555  $              256.00  $                          32.00  $       20.00  $     100.00    $       60.00  $       20.00  $            20.00  $            20.00 

3513      $       20.00  $       50.00    $       25.00  $       20.00  $            50.00   

3578  $              164.00    $       25.00  $       50.00  $     100.00  $       20.00  $       50.00  $            25.00  $            20.00 

3584  $              168.00  $                          21.00  $       20.00  $       20.00    $       20.00  $       20.00  $            20.00  $            20.00 

3632                   

3713    $                          20.00  $       20.00  $       10.00    $     110.00  $       20.00  $            20.00   

3715                   

4903                   

5990      $       20.00  $       50.00    $       75.00  $       20.00  $            25.00   

  

Donations received by Department Treasurer.                                                                                                                                      This report does not reflect 

donations made thru MALTA or donations mailed direct. 

Auxiliary  

Cancer Aid & 

Research  $2 per 

member 

VFW National Home for 

Children - Health and 

Happiness  

VFW National 

Home 

Arizona 

House  

VFW - 

Veterans and 

Military 

Support  

VFW National 

Veterans 

Services 

Arizona 

Scholarships 
Hospital 

Department 

President's 

Special Project  

National 

Patriotic Art 

6271  $              224.00    $       50.00  $     100.00    $     150.00  $       50.00  $            25.00  $            50.00 

6306  $              308.00  $                          38.50  $       20.00  $       20.00    $     100.00  $       20.00  $            20.00   

6739                   

6790  $              508.00  $                          63.50  $     100.00  $     500.00      $     100.00     

7061                   

7400  $              330.00  $                          41.50  $       60.00  $     200.00    $       60.00  $       20.00  $            50.00   



 

7968  $          1,672.00  $                       209.00  $       20.00  $     300.00    $     400.00  $       20.00    $            50.00 

8053  $              340.00  $                       100.00  $       20.00    $     100.00  $     300.00  $       20.00  $            10.00  $         100.00 

8242  $              666.00  $                          83.25               

8987  $              202.00  $                          20.00  $       20.00  $       10.00    $       30.00  $       20.00  $            10.00   

9399  $          2,118.00  $                       264.75  $       20.00  $     100.00  $     100.00  $     200.00  $       20.00  $          200.00  $         200.00 

9400                   

9401  $          1,064.00  $                       133.00  $       20.00  $       15.00    $       45.00  $       20.00  $            20.00  $            10.00 

9833  $              304.00  $                          38.00               

9907    $                          75.25  $       20.00  $     200.00    $     150.00  $       20.00  $            50.00  $            50.00 

9972  $          1,543.00  $                       193.25  $       20.00  $     100.00  $     100.00  $     150.00  $       20.00    $         150.00 

9977                   

10005      $       20.00  $     200.00    $     100.00  $       20.00  $            20.00   

10227    $                       100.00  $       20.00             

10254  $              176.00  $                          22.00  $       40.00  $       20.00  $       25.00  $       25.00  $       25.00  $            20.00  $            25.00 

10385  $                25.00    $       20.00  $       50.00      $       20.00  $            25.00   

10386  $              396.00  $                          49.50  $       20.00  $     200.00    $       75.00  $       25.00  $            25.00  $            10.00 

10726  $              250.00  $                       100.00  $     100.00  $     100.00    $     200.00  $     100.00  $          100.00   

11014  $              370.00  $                          46.25        $     150.00  $       40.00  $          552.00   

12098                   

12128      $       20.00  $       20.00    $       30.00  $       20.00  $            20.00   

                    
 

 

Chief of Staff Cathy Seipel 

Did you know any member at any level that presents to a VFW bachelor Post using the "Why 

Having an Auxiliary Can Post Your Post" PowerPoint presentation and or uses the PDF "Ten Top 

Reasons for Your Post to have an Auxiliary" information sheet can receive a citation.  The 

Commander of the Bachelor Post must complete the Extension Award for Members Award 2 

Nomination Form and submit it to me by March 31st.   



 

I have been calling the bachelor post to see about setting up an appointment.  If you would like to 

help by presenting to a bachelor post please contact me.   

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

DISTRICT CORNER 

District 3 

 

Auxiliary 40 

1/25/10 – Hosting the Districts Membership Appreciation Event  

Recognizing Patriot Pen, 1st, 2nd and 3rd place Post winners 

Auxiliary 285 

1/25/20 – Participating in the Districts Membership Appreciation Event 

Auxiliary 1433 

1/22 – 1/24/2020 - Participating in Maricopa StandDown 

2/8/2020 - VFW Department Presidents Sheila Lee-Eiler Homecoming 6:00PM (Price $25.00) 

1/25/2020 – Participating in Membership Appreciation Event 

2/23/2020 – Sharing Wonderful Auxiliary Projects – Aux.1433 in Glendale -1-4PM 

3/29 – 4/1/2020 VFW National Auxiliary Presidents Visit in Glendale Post 1433 

Auxiliary 3715 

1/11/2020 - VFW Winter Conference, Scottsdale Plaza. 

1/25/2020 – Participating in the Districts Membership Appreciation Event  

Auxiliary 12098 

1/11/2020 - Breakfast Bunch - 8am to 11am - Buckeye Community Veterans Service Center 

1/14/2020 - Taco Tuesday working with the Post selling tacos, etc. to the public. 

1/17/2020 - Meat Raffle at Am. Legion dinner to benefit James Walton Home. 

1/15/2020 - Participating in Member Appreciation Day 

2/15/2020 - VFW District 3 Meeting – Post 12098 Buckeye Community Veterans Service Center, 

402 E Narramore Ave, Buckeye, AZ 85326 

 

District 5 

549 Tucson 

January 11,12 2020  Winter Conference 



 

Slingo  Wednesdays 5:30 to 7:30  

January 8,15,22,29 

January 25,2020  Poppy Drive 10-2 at Ace Hardware and at Walmart on  Broadway and Camino 

Seco 

  

3578 Ajo  

1 Breakfast a month date to be determined 

1 Dinner a month date to be determined 

  

4903 

January 8, 2020 Meal for blind unit from the VA Hospital at the Post 

  

5990 Marana 

December 31,2019 New Year's Eve Party 

January12,2020 

Family Day for the 860th MPCO /Family Freedom Event held at Estes Elementary School in 

Marana.  11am starting  

  

10254 Three Points  

no activities planned 

  

 

 

 

Americanism 

Chairperson - Johnette DeBoard      

 

Happy New Year to All !! 



 

With the new year upon us we really need to get into the community and schools to teach proper 

flag etiquette. On the VFW Auxiliary website, https://vfwauxiliary.org/resources/, you will find a 

letter you can adjust to fit what you would like to do and send it or deliver it to your local schools 

or teachers/coaches asking to come in and teach flag etiquette. The letter is titled "Respect for the 

Flag Letter to Schools".  There is also a citation you can present to the sports team or individuals 

that participate, which are also on the website, print off the Flag Education for Kids to take with 

you.  

  

Here are a few things to teach that are listed:  How should the flag be displayed?  Are you 

supposed to decorate the flag?  Saluting the U.S. Flag, Half Staff, how to properly dispose of the 

flag.  Of course, you should teach what NOT to do as well.  Such as don’t let the flag touch the 

ground and don’t draw on or otherwise mark the flag.  Teach proper flag etiquette at parades as 

well.  One very important thing to teach is whenever the American Flag is passing by STOP all 

conversation you are having.  So many times, I have seen a person standing with their hat 

removed hand over heart and still talking.  Teach them this is very disrespectful. 

  

 

 

 

“BUDDY®”POPPY/NATIONAL HOME 

Chairperson Lynn Pierre 

 

Here’s hoping everyone had an awesome Holiday Season! 

 

“Buddy®Poppy” Displays are almost due...…. 

By now everyone should be well on their way to an awesome Poppy Display for this year.  Please 

remember, this should be fun. If you were one of the Auxiliaries/Posts who erected a small 

Christmas Tree to be decorated with Poppies and gathering donations for the VFW National 

Home, you already have a display – see how easy that was?   

The Poppy Chairman’s manual is online and will describe each of the categories in detail.  I’m so 

excited to see this year’s entries, and I know they will be amazing!     

  

Greetings from the VFW National Home! 

  

Just as a reminder, how many of you have loaded the number for the Military and Veteran 

Helpline on your phones?  In case you’ve forgotten, it’s 800-313-4200.  Load it on your phone and 

you will never have to pause to look it up again when you meet a Veteran who needs your help.   



 

We are still very much in need of new members for continuing support of the Home and our 

Veterans.   Applications can be found on the National Home website: www.vfwnationalhome.org 

and on the Department's website: https://www.azvfwaux.org/buddy-poppyvfwnational-home 

 

   

 

 

  

https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=ce3ff010a8&e=b807a446bf


 

 

  

 

 



  

HOSPITAL 

CHAIRPERSON BRENDA PRICE  

I trust everyone is entering 2020 with enthusiasm and eagerness to continue service to our 

Veterans! 

With the Holidays behind us, we can relax a bit and refocus on our Program Objectives.  We only 

have a few months to complete our Programs, so now is a good time to work with your auxiliaries 

to ensure all your time, effort, and hard work is in alignment with the YEAR END Report. 

Let’s look at a few:   

# 3- asks if your Auxiliary Sponsored/ conducted and event or activity in ANY VA or Non-VA 

Medical Office.    With all the Holidays- Veteran’s Day, Thanksgiving, Pearl Harbor Day, & 

Christmas, I trust each of you took the opportunity to pay Tribute to our Heroes by hosting an 

event. 

# 6 – How did your Auxiliary promote Suicide Prevention and Mental Health?  Did you utilize the 

ACE Cards or brochures?  Do you have the FIVE -Signs available or posted so you have easy access 

to assist a Veteran in need?   How about the Suicide Prevention Help Number, Do you KNOW the 

number? 

       Veterans Crisis Line (1.800.273.8255)         REMEMBER 20 a Day to 2 Many 

#11 -  Veterans Voices Writing Project – Does your Auxiliary subscribe to the magazine, Has your 

Auxiliary made a donation, or does one or more of your members volunteer with the program? 

Veterans Voices Writing Project 

·        This therapeutic writing program is designed to acknowledge military veterans’ experiences 

and build self-esteem through creative writing. 

·        Volunteer to assist a veteran in writing a story, poem or whatever they wish to create and 

share. 

·        To learn more, visit veteransvoices.org, call 816-701-6844 or email 

volunteer@veteransvoices.org. 

I am pleased to announce that we awarded TWO Auxiliaries $250.00 each for the Hospital 

Grant!   Let’s give a Shout out to Auxiliaries 10227 & 12098 

How exciting it was for me to demonstrate my support of those Auxiliaries!   

It is not too late, APPLY TODAY!  

https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=3f6b970773&e=b807a446bf
https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=8ef835f7ff&e=b807a446bf


 

None of our programs are solo acts.  It takes our members working together to ensure successful 

completion.  Next month we will look at recognizing and thanking our volunteers who helped 

make this year a success! 

 

 

 

 

 

Membership 

Chairperson Bambi Johnson 

  

Family Freedom Festival -  did you have one or is it still on the horizon?  With just three months 

until the end of the program year, and six months until the end of the membership year, it is 

important to put your best foot forward at your freedom festivals for getting new members.  The 

Freedom Festival is truly our Community Outreach to introduce our organization to the 

community at large and is often the first one on one opportunity for the public to understand our 

mission and programs. 

During the last District meetings, we have shared pointers for doing a membership booth and 

Talking Points about our organization.  We hope that you will be utilizing those tips at your 

Freedom Festivals.  A great way to bring interest and conversation, is to have a digital picture 

frame playing pictures and slides of what your members are doing. Show them participating in the 

programs as well as also having fun at your events!   If you have been giving Good Job Awards or 

certificates to your members, include pictures of those presentations. One of the best first 

impressions we can give to potential new members is that they would enjoy becoming a 

member.  If possible, have some music playing at your booth to entice interest and draw people 

over to have a conversation.   

Please remember that although we are recruiting for the Auxiliary, we are also great recruiters for 

the Comrades.  For every new comrade there is the circle of relatives that can join us.  Many 

times, the VFW programs and avenues for assistance for veterans and their families are the items 

that bring new members.  Having information on these programs, especially National Veterans 

Service and what a service office does to help with navigating the VA system can be the “Hot 

Button” for joining us. 

A tip for when the potential new member wishes to take the unfinished application home to 

complete it, is to ask their permission to take a photo of their contact portion of the application so 

that you can follow-up with them.  Then make sure you call them in a few days to let them know 



 

we are interested in them and offer any assistance they need to complete their application.  It will 

assure them that we are truly interested in welcoming them to our organization! 

 

 

 

Mentoring for Leadership 

Chairperson Reba Dermody  

 

This article is a continuation of 12 ways to be an Amazing Mentor. 

 

7. Be forthcoming about mistakes you've made. 

Being open to sharing your own mistakes and failures is one of the best gifts a mentor can give. 

Not only is it helpful information for problem-solving purposes, but it also helps build trust, gives 

them permission to share their own mistakes, and strengthens the relationship overall. 

 

"Newer members don't always feel comfortable owning up to a mistake or admitting that they're 

struggling in a certain area," says Emma Brudner, who manages HubSpot's Sales Blog. "If you cop 

to your failures and struggles, you make it okay for them to chime in and help them share with 

you." 

 

8. Celebrate their achievements. 

Because people often look for or call upon a mentor to help them with tough situations, many 

mentorship conversations revolve around the negative stuff. When you take the time to highlight 

and even celebrate your mentee's successes and achievements, you're not just balancing out the 

mood of those conversations -- you're also building your mentee's confidence, reinforcing good 

behavior, and keeping them focused and motivated. Depending on the relationship, mentees 

might also be seeking approval from their mentors -- and acknowledging their success is a way to 

satisfy that psychological need for recognition. 

 

How you go about celebrating their achievements is entirely up to you. For example, if you're a 

peer mentor helping onboard a new Auxiliary member, you may choose to publicly acknowledge 

them either by sharing their success at a meeting or an event. A little praise goes a LONG way. 

 

Jane Ziebarth 

2019-2020 National Mentoring for Leadership Ambassador 

 

Mentoring! 

The Auxiliary provides great resources to help enhance your knowledge of programs and 



 

traditions to assist you to broaden your insight into the organization, build confidence to be an 

active participant and create leadership skills. 

  

At your leisure, take some time to page through the Building on the VFW Auxiliary Foundation 

guidebooks. The guidebooks are versatile. You may print the entire book, a certain section of 

interest or read online. The goal of these guidebooks is to develop and maintain consistent 

practices across the organization; to train and equip leaders of today and tomorrow; and to 

strengthen the basic building blocks of the organization: the foundation. 

 

 

 

SCHOLARSHIP 

CHAIRPERSON BRENDA KINGHORN 

 

REMINDER 

Winter Conference - VOD, Patriot’s Pen and Teachers Awards Banquet 

January 11th and 12th, 2020  

 

Take pictures of your student attendees and family members.  Also, the Post and Auxiliary 

members at the banquet, so the pictures can be put on your Auxiliary Facebook and saved for 

your Media program and for your year end report. 

 

If you have pictures of the Post and Auxiliary working together judging the entries, award dinners 

at the individual posts and auxiliaries, please email them to me. 

Take the Scholarship “End of the Year” summary and start filling it out, if you haven’t already. 

 

**The next scholarship is the VFW Auxiliary Continuing Education, to assist members who wish to 

further their education by pursuing a college degree or a career direction at a vocational/technical 

school (This is a National VFW Auxiliary Scholarship).  Only the auxiliary member, spouse, son and 

daughter of a member are eligible to apply.  Application is found on the VFW Auxiliary National 

Resource page or the Dept of Arizona Auxiliary website, also the entry is in the Department 

Program book.  

 

All applications must be submitted by the Auxiliaries, to VFW Auxiliary National Headquarters 

before February 15th, 2020. 

 

National Goals:  Student Participation – Recipient Recognition –  Community Awareness – 

Increasing Fund “Continuing Our Service to Veterans and their F 



 

amilies"    

   

 

Veterans & Family Support 

Chairperson Janae Kemery 

  

 

Unmet needs 

  

First, I hope that you and your family had a wonderful and blessed Christmas and want to wish 

you a Happy New Year.  

  

What happens when your spouse or significant other is serving overseas?  And the mortgage is 

due, or your car breaks down or other problems that you don't have funds for.  There are just a 

few things that could happen while our service men and women are serving overseas.  You ask 

yourself what will I do?   I have no one to call or ask for help.  This is when Unmet needs comes 

into play.  

 

The program provides financial aid grants of up to $1,500 to assist with basic life needs in the form 

of a grant- not a loan-so no repayment is required.  To further ease the burden, they pay the 

creditor directly.  

 

Established in 2004, the VFW Unmet Needs Program has provided over $10.5 million in 

emergency assistance grants to nearly 9,000 qualified veterans and military families.  In 2007 

Burger King franchisees became the primary supporters of the Unmet Needs program; to date 

they have raised more than $5.3 million to provide veterans and military families with assistance 

for rent, mortgages, utilities, vehicle repair, food and other basic needs.  Participating Burger King 

franchisees conduct fundraising campaigns in July or November of each year.  100% of the 

proceeds support veterans and military families.  

 

Expenses Eligible for Payment 

  

Household expenses-mortgage, rent, repairs, insurance. 

  



 

Vehicle expenses- payments, insurance, repairs.....(Major repairs for vehicle over tens years old 

will not be considered.) 

  

Utilities 

  

Food and Clothing 

  

Children's Clothing - Diapers - Formula - School or Childcare Expenses 

  

Medical bills, prescriptions and eyeglasses- the patient's portion for necessary or emergency 

medical care only.  

  

Please go to www.unmetneeds.com.  To look at eligibility criteria or call 866-789-6333.  

  

 

 

 

 

Youth Activities 

Chairperson Dani Greene 

 

Happy January we are now out of the holiday season….and into a brand-new year, I hope you all 

have an amazing 2020 year! 

  

·        I’m sure there were a lot of Youth Activities happening within your Auxiliary during the 

holiday season, hopefully you took the time to get a lot of your youth activity projects completed. 

If not no worries, you still have plenty of time. Look back at what you did within your Youth 

Activities Chairmanship Report on your PAR and document it for your yearend summary. 

  

Youth Activities Program Summary Question #6 

  



 

6. Describe how you participated in the Patriotism through literacy. How did your Auxiliary 

promote it? 

         What is Patriotism through literacy? Helping youth learn about America through books, both 

historical fiction and creative nonfiction.  

               How to Promote it? Volunteer to read a historical or creative nonfiction picture book to 

kids at your local library. • Donate historical fiction or creative nonfiction books to local schools, 

shelters or libraries. • Host a read-a-thon and award small prizes (stickers, pins) for numbers of 

books or hours read. • Run a writer’s workshop for aspiring teen and tween authors at your Post 

Home. • Invite an author of historical fiction or creative nonfiction to do a book talk/signing in 

your area. Promote and support reading among youth with this simple, fun and potentially free 

(use your local library!) initiative. Introduce youth to historical figures and teach them about 

events in our nation’s history while fostering a love of reading that can lead to a lifetime of 

learning. Reading has many benefits, including increased grammar and writing skills, improved 

focus and concentration, and helps children to understand and share the feelings of others; 

reading stretches our imagination. As Dr. Seuss said, “Reading can take you places you have never 

been before.  

Go the website for further mentoring - www.vfwauxiliary.org/resources  

https://www.azvfwaux.org/youth-activities-program . National VFW Auxiliary website 

https://vfwauxiliary.org or the AZ VFW Auxiliary website https://www.azvfwaux.org      
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https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=dfdba46bd3&e=b807a446bf
https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=b0f85c4e9c&e=b807a446bf
https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=1d7e56120f&e=b807a446bf
https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=5b687f00fd&e=b807a446bf


 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

 

https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=4323a5e255&e=b807a446bf
https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=bc09e7d9ff&e=b807a446bf
https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=be69821836&e=b807a446bf

